The Race to Louisville
By Lynne Martin
Two (or more) women on stick horses gallop through the assembled group seated at tables, then come to a stop in front. The “horses” are restless, moving around and stomping their feet. They are greeted by another horse, Shine, who has also just arrived.
Arise: Hey, haven’t seen you here before.

Shine: I’m new and a little confused.

Arise: How can I help?

Shine: Well, for one thing, where on Earth are you going?
Arise: That’s easy—we’re headed to Louisville, Kentucky!

Shine: Louisville, Kentucky? What ever for?

Arise: The Churchwide Gathering of Presbyterian Women!

Shine: What’s that? 

Arise: It’s the gathering held every three years where the women of the church get together for fellowship and workshops and tours and plenary sessions and, well, just to be together.
Shine: Sounds like fun! Can I go? 
Arise: Sure, but you’ll have to register first. You can register online or by mailing in the printed registration form. Then you’ll be all set!
Shine: I appreciate the enthusiasm but I need to know when this gathering takes place. I’m a busy woman you know!

Arise: Oops, I get a little carried away when I talk about PW! The Gathering is next summer, August 2nd through the 5th.
Shine: I think I’m free then. What more do I need to know?

Arise: You can learn all about it on the PW website, www.presbyterianwomen.org, or you can ask around. There are lots of women who have gone before who’d love to talk to you about it.
Shine: That sounds great. Maybe I’ll see you there.

Arise: I hope so! (Derby fanfare sounds) Hey, that’s us—gotta go! 
Shine: See you in Louisville!
Arise and her friends gallop out the door while Shine looks on and waves goodbye.

